
Thursday 24th March 2022

Dear all who are associated with Sunnydown,

With the war in Ukraine now moving into the second month, I would encourage all to reflect on the implications for
those directly affected.  I would like to extend my gratitude for the show of solidarity at the First News Ukraine
Schools Appeal.



Inset

Staff are working on enhancing our curriculum even further on Friday during Inset.  The new format will make it even
more accessible to families and students, but will be designed to showcase the outstanding and exceptional breadth,
depth and quality of our curriculum.  The work that teachers are currently investing will be live on the website for
September 2022.

It would be remiss of me if I did not acknowledge the effort above and beyond expectations, that staff are investing
now and always.  This curriculum redesign will benefit the school and your sons directly.  However, in a large
secondary school, there is often a team of people undertaking this task for each subject.  At Sunnydown, there is often
one person leading a subject and at best, a very small team of maybe 2 or 3 staff.  This staff imbalance is a massive
burden, however staff here at Sunnydown have risen to the occasion.  Thank you.

The Pastoral Team are attending some updated medical training to further enhance this excellent provision as well.

Key Dates

Please note that school finishes at the usual time of 3.30pm today. Tomorrow is an INSET day and next Friday (1st

April and the last day of term) we finish at 1.30pm.

Greenhouse T Shirts

Recently three more students have earned themselves Greenhouse T-shirts.  Edward (8D) has gone from being a
non-cyclist to a committed cyclist and has matured and developed resilience in his time at Sunnydown.  Whilst
Dominic, and more recently Michael, have both shown determination in learning to cycle.  Well done to all three boys.

Gabe

100% Attendance

Congratulations to 10P and 9C for achieving 100% attendance for w/e 18th March 2022.

NCS

Please see the fliers at the end of this newsletter for information regarding a 2 week summer programme.



School Council Minutes

Please see the attached minutes of the meetings held on Tuesday 22nd March 2022.

Chickens

Miss Thomson has managed to get some great pictures of the chickens enjoying the sunshine today and donning their
new House colour coded ankle tags.

Green Power Electric Car Project



Before the start of lockdowns in 2020 we were taking part in a joint project with de Stafford to build and race an
electric car.  We are planning to restart again after Easter.  So far we have built the frame of the car and have almost
completed the electric motor.  When we restart the project the boys will be developing bodywork, completing all the
wiring and testing the car.  We had been due a testing day at Goodwood racetrack, which will hopefully be
rescheduled sometime this year.  There are two spaces available for this project.  The work is done at de Stafford
where the school's normal high expectations are expected for all boys.  If your son is interested in taking part they
must be able to stay until 5.00pm one day after school and be collected, day to be confirmed.

Applicants should email with an explanation for their reason for wanting to take part to:

t.moody@sunnydown.surrey.sch.uk
Mr Moody

Thought for this week
(W/C: 21st March)

What does it mean to be happy?

Thought for the week
(W/C: 28th March)

World Autism Day

Artist of the Week

The recipient of Artist of
the Week, awarded by Mrs

Ogle for his fantastic
graphic design is:

Ryan Gellett
(9C)

Mathematician of the
Week

The recipient of
Mathematician of the
Week, awarded by Mr

Zadok for dedication and
excellent homework is

Daniel Diaz-Lester
(10P)

Chef of the Week

The recipient of Chef of
the Week, awarded by

Miss Carew is

Nathan Waters
(10P)

Scientist of the Week

The recipient of Scientist
of the Week, awarded by

Mr Cybuch for
co-operation and resilience

is:

Ollie Taylor
(7O)

House Points for this week

House Points this week

Liam Tushingham 600 House Points

George Smith 550 House Points

Mason-Ray Hayden 450 House Points

Ollie McEvaddy 400 House Points

Jayden Smurthwaite 300 House Points

Ollie Taylor 150 House Points
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